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 Annual Chapter Report – 2016-2017

Please complete your Annual Chapter Report, adhering strictly to the format below, and submit it to the National Office via e-mail (RhoChi@unc.edu) by May 15.

General formatting guidelines:

· Adhere to the page/word limitations specified in each section.

· Use 12 point, Times-New Roman, font.

· Do not include any attachments or appendices. 

· Submit as a Word Document. 

Date of report submission: May 15, 2017

Name of School/College: Thomas Jefferson University

Chapter name and region: Epsilon Epsilon, Region II

Chapter advisor’s names and e-mail addresses: 

Elena Umland (Elena.Umland@jefferson.edu)

Gagan Kaushal (Gagan.Kaushal@jefferson.edu)

Delegate who attended the Rho Chi Annual Meeting: Thomas Kelly

Date delegate’s name submitted to Rho Chi.: Inducted on October 19, 2016

Past year’s officers and e-mail addresses:

President: Deirdre Yarosh (daw007@jefferson.edu)

Vice President: Jenna Fancher (jenna.fancher@jefferson.edu)

Secretary: Shannon Doherty (Shannon.Doherty@jefferson.edu)

Treasurer: Tyler Dally (tyler.dally@jefferson.edu)

Historian: Elizabeth Pigott (elizabeth.pigott@jefferson.edu)

New officers and e-mail addresses for next academic year:

President: Kathleen Seip (kathleen.seip@jefferson.edu)

Vice President: Ashley Berner-Potts (axb132@jefferson.edu)

Secretary: Jessica Leri (jessica.leri@jefferson.edu)

Treasurer: Maura Harkin (mxl061@jefferson.edu)

Historian: Monica Coulson (mxc172@jefferson.edu)

Number of Rho Chi student members at college or school, listed by class year and program:

Jefferson College of Pharmacy, Class of 2017: 12

Jefferson College of Pharmacy, Class of 2018: 14

Meetings: Provide information on meetings held in the following tabular format (Limit 1.5 page)

	Date
	Attendance
	Agenda
	Action Steps

	08/18/2016
	7
	-Vote on members-elect 
	-All members-elect approved with a quorum of voting members

-Begin planning for initiation ceremony 

	01/11/2017
	14
	-Announcement of plans for 2017 – 2018 officer election

-Tutoring program

-Stethoscope/BP cuff fundraiser

-Discuss development of Community Service Committee

-Rho Chi Lecture Award nomination

-Treasury report

-Establish best time for future meetings
	-Continue to develop Tutoring Committee

-Seek community service activities

-Nominate an individual for the Lecture Award



	02/24/2017
	15
	-Timeline for 2017 – 2018 officer elections

-Tutoring program

-Update on stethoscope/BP cuff fundraiser

-Community service opportunities

-Region II call update and research roundtable event

-Lecture Award nominee announced

-Treasury report
	-Promote Philadelphia Science Festival volunteer opportunity 

-Begin planning research roundtable for Fall 2017

	04/10/2017
	14
	-2017 – 2018 officer installation

-Rho Chi Annual Meeting update

-Tutoring Committee update

-Philadelphia Science Festival volunteer update
	-Promote involvement in Tutoring Committee

-Promote volunteering for the Philadelphia Science Festival


Strategic Planning: What goals were set that relate to the Rho Chi mission? (Limit 0.5 page)

The 2016 – 2017 academic year was our chapter’s first full year as a recognized society on campus. We wanted to create events and opportunities for our members that related to the mission and vision of Rho Chi. To advance pharmacy through intellectual leadership our goal was to develop a Tutoring Committee that would transition the responsibility of scheduling tutoring from the faculty to the students. In order to foster collaboration, our goal was to actively communicate with Region II chapters and other pharmacy organizations on campus to offer beneficial programming and learning opportunities. To stimulate and encourage critical inquiry, our goal was to plan an event that would provide P1 through P4 students with an opportunity to learn more about research opportunities on campus. We began planning a research roundtable event to better incorporate research and critical inquiry but felt it would be best to hold this event during the upcoming Fall 2017 semester. Finally, we wanted to encourage and recognize intellectual achievement by nominating a deserving individual for the 2018 Rho Chi Lecture Award.

Activities:  This section is usually the primary focus of the report.  The chapter reports should contain detailed descriptions of all activities developed and conducted to further the society’s mission (See Appendix 1 for Chapter Activities Report Template).  (It may contain a combination of activities within the college and/or university as well as activities that provide outreach outside the academic community.  School-wide events that provide evidence of intellectual leadership (e.g., a sponsored lecture, symposium, poster session, etc.) may be included.  Service activities for non-members such as tutoring may be included.  It is recommended that students also provide at least one community service activity outside of the academic institution (e.g., volunteering at a long-term care facility, providing health information to patients/citizens in the community, etc.) provided that it is consistent with the mission of the Rho Chi Society.  The description must include whether these activities are on-going (if so, for how long) or are new initiatives. (Limit 1500 words)

Tutoring Committee: 

Tutoring services were previously offered to students at Thomas Jefferson University but all of the scheduling was handled by one of the Associate Deans. Our chapter thought it would be a great opportunity for the students to gain leadership experience and encourage academic achievement by transitioning the responsibility of communicating with and scheduling tutors to members of Rho Chi. Our Associate Dean helped with the transition and our Tutoring Committee Chair established the framework to continue developing our tutoring program as we move forward. We had eight tutors total (five from Rho Chi) sign-up for the Spring 2017 semester and we were able to offer 43 total tutoring sessions. Tutoring blocks were on Monday and Tuesday evenings. The schedule was posted on Blackboard and each tutor was provided with access to the courses on Blackboard to help prepare for each tutoring session. 

Stethoscope and blood pressure cuff fundraisers:

Each year the P1 students are required to purchase stethoscopes and blood pressure cuffs to use during lab and their Introductory Pharmacy Practice Experiences (IPPEs) during the Spring semester. Our Rho Chi chapter decided that it would be a great idea buy the stethoscopes and blood pressure cuffs in bulk at a reduced cost and sell them to students at a price less than they would buy them individually. During the Fall 2016 semester we sold 11 stethoscopes and 11 blood pressure cuffs for a total profit of $185.65. Early in the Spring 2017 semester we sold 11 stethoscopes and 12 blood pressure cuffs for a profit of $232.69. Our total profit from these fundraisers was $418.34. This was the first year this fundraiser was conducted and it was a convenient way for students to acquire the equipment they need to be successful during their P1 year.  

Rho Chi Region II Skype Call:

Our school participated in the Region II Skype Call on Sunday, February 12 at 7 PM. At least one student representative from each school participated on the call and shared current activities including, initiatives, new events/ideas, and challenges their chapters were facing. We discussed various academic initiatives, service projects, and research opportunities. To move forward with our collaboration, we discussed holding a smaller scale event between nearby chapters in the Fall of 2017 or Spring of 2018. Our area discussed meeting with the other chapters in the Philadelphia area. The plan is for schools in the region to alternate hosting a meeting for nearby chapters. Ultimately, the long-term vision is to hold a larger scale conference for all of Region II to meet in-person and share ideas. 

Philadelphia Science Festival:

The Philadelphia Science Festival is an annual nine-day, community-wide event that celebrates science, engineering, and technology. It features hands-on activities, lectures, debates, and exhibits for kids and adults. This year the festival was held from April 21st to April 29th. Jefferson College of Pharmacy created an activity with a focus on drug discovery. A matching game and an activity to lead students through the phases of the drug development process was created by Jefferson College of Pharmacy students. First priority for volunteering at the festival was given to Rho Chi members. Jefferson College of Pharmacy participated in the festival on April 22nd at Hunting Park from 12 – 4 PM and on April 29th at Penn’s landing from 10 AM – 4 PM. During each event, 2 – 4 student volunteers were needed for approximately 2 hour blocks. 

Financial/ Budgeting: 

Provide information on how your budget was determined and approved and how it supported your chapter’s activities. Include information on fund-raising that was conducted to meet this budget. (Limit 250 words) (See Appendix 2 for Budget Example Template.)  

As this was our first full year as a chapter, we put a great deal of time and energy into our stethoscope and blood pressure fundraisers to build up the account. In addition, Rho Chi members who tutored were also provided with the option of donating their earnings to Rho Chi. We hope to use the money we raised this year to help plan a local Region II meeting with chapters in the Philadelphia area and to hold our Research Roundtable event during the Fall 2017 semester. 

Initiation Function: Describe the initiation function, including when and where it took place, who attended it (not specific names), information on the speaker (if applicable), etc.  (Limit 250 words)

The initiation function took place at Jefferson College of Pharmacy in the Bluemle Life Sciences Building on Wednesday, October 19th, 2016 at 6 PM. Inductees and their guests as well as faculty were invited for a three-course sit-down dinner. Our guest speaker was Dr. Nishaminy Kasbekar, Corporate Director of Pharmacy at the University of Pennsylvania Health System in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania. She received her Bachelor of Science Degree in Pharmacy and her Doctor of Pharmacy Degree from the Philadelphia College of Pharmacy and Science. She then completed an ASHP residency in Pharmacy Practice and a Specialty Residency in Infectious Diseases at the Hospital of the University of Pennsylvania. She has contributed to a number of publications, presented at national conferences and has received numerous recognitions, most notably the Philadelphia Business Journal's Top 40 individuals under the age of 40, ASHP Best Practice Award, Pennsylvania Health System Pharmacists Joe E. Smith Award, Delaware Valley Society of Health Systems Pharmacists Jonathan Roberts Award and has been placed in the American Druggist's List of Top 50 Most Influential Pharmacists. Recently, she was honored with the PSHP Sister Gonzales Leadership Award and in 2014 as the Pennsylvania Society of Health System's Pharmacist of the Year. Dr. Kasbekar has also served as Chair of the ASHP Council of Pharmacy Practice and is currently the Chair of the UHC Practice Advancement Committee. Our chapter was very fortunate to have Dr. Kasbekar speak on the topic of leadership to the 36 individuals who attended the event. 

Evaluation/Reflection: Provide a reflective paragraph that evaluates the effectiveness of your activities and ways to improve. (Limit 500 words)

As a new chapter, we wanted to establish a strong foundation for the years to come. This year our chapter set achievable goals in line with the mission and vision of Rho Chi and developed plans to expand upon our programming for the upcoming 2017 – 2018 academic year. In order to achieve our goals, our chapter needed to raise funds. This year the stethoscope and blood pressure cuff fundraiser was a success. We held the fundraiser twice as most students chose not to purchase these items until the Spring semester. Next year, this fundraiser will only be offered over winter break and early during the Spring semester to fulfill the needs of the P1 students. In addition, materials promoting this fundraiser will be provided to students during the Fall 2017 semester so better advertise this event. 

Our initiation function this year was a great event that featured a highly-accomplished guest speaker. This event did require a great deal of time and energy to plan so moving forward, it would be best to start planning over the summer to allow for enough time to create a successful Fall event. The newest members of Rho Chi were inducted during the Fall semester doubling the size of our membership. During the Fall it was a challenge to plan general meetings as many P4 students were away on rotations. During the Spring semester meetings were held more frequently as the P3 schedule allowed for more flexibility. To increase general meetings to once monthly in the Fall the chapter should arrange days and times over the summer months. 

Establishing a Tutoring Committee was a goal set for this year that our chapter was able to achieve. We were fortunate to have a P3 member ready to take on this new leadership position and serve as chair of the committee. Next year the goal for this committee is to increase member involvement on this committee and increase member involvement in tutoring. In addition to tutoring, our chapter promoted community service opportunities and was involved in the Philadelphia Science Festival. Next year, the goal is to increase involvement in community service activities around the Philadelphia area and collaborate with organizations on campus to achieve this goal. 

During the Spring semester Region II Skype call, plans for a local Philadelphia area meeting were discussed. Moving forward, our goal is to collaborate with the other Philadelphia area chapters to plan a meeting for the upcoming academic year. One of the ideas our chapter learned about during the Skype call was a research roundtable event. This sounded like a great idea that we wanted to hold on campus to promote intellectual achievement and critical inquiry. The chapter voted to hold the roundtable event early during the Fall 2017 semester to ensure a large turnout and successful, well-planned event. This has been a very strong building year for our chapter and our members are looking forward to the programming and new events we have in store as we continue to grow. 

Other information:  If you would like to provide other information about your chapter that was not included in the above categories (e.g., development of a new website, organizing a regional meeting, etc.), add it here: (Limit 500 words)

Appendix 1

Chapter Activities Report Template

	[Chapter Name, School Name] Activity Table
	

	Category of Activity1
	Title of Activity
	Brief Description2
	How Does This Activity Align with the Rho Chi Mission Statement?
	Years the Activity has Been Ongoing?
	If Activity has Been Ongoing for >1 Year, What Evaluations Have Been Done to Assess the Success of the Activity and What Improvements Have Been Done Over the Past Year?
	How Many Members Participated in the Activity?
	How Many Students (non-members) and/or Patients were impacted by the Activity?
	Financial Information for the Activity [Budget Required, Fundraising Amount]

	Intellectual Leadership Activities (i.e., tutoring, sponsored lectures, poster sessions, etc.)
	Tutoring Committee/

Tutoring
	Tutoring Committee was established to transition scheduling responsibilities to the student members. 
	This committee served as a great opportunity for the student members to gain leadership experience and encourage academic achievement. 
	1 year
	NA
	5
	 34 (Fall)

 16 (Spring)
	+ $240

	Patient Outreach Events/ Community Service
	Philadelphia Science Festival
	Student members volunteered at this annual nine-day, community-wide event that celebrates science, engineering, and technology. Our members volunteered to teach the community about drug discovery. A matching game activity was used to lead people through the phases of the drug development.
	This activity encouraged critical inquiry and provided an opportunity for our members to educate the community about a topic related to pharmacy. 
	1 year
	NA
	12
	400
	$0

	Fundraising Events
	Stethoscope & blood pressure cuff fundraisers
	Stethoscopes and blood pressure cuffs were sold to P1 students during the Fall 2016 and Spring 2017 semesters 
	These items are required for students to succeed during the P1 lab and IPPE rotations. This fundraiser provided a cost-effective and convenient way of obtaining these items to help students achieve their academic goals.
	1 year
	NA
	3
	23
	$418.34


Guidelines:

1. For each activity within a category use a separate line in the table (you may add more lines as you see fit)

2. Keep your descriptions of each activity brief limiting overall table to 3 pages or less.

Appendix 2

Rho Chi Chapter Annual Report Template and Example.

	ITEM
	Amount Debited        ($$ spent)
	Amount Credited      ($$ raised)
	Balance
	Comment

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Balance forward
	
	$1369.65
	$1369.65
	Balance from last year (As of 10/25/2016)

	Stethoscope Fall Sale
	$584.35
	$770.00
	$1555.30
	Sold 11

	Stethoscope Spring Sale
	$557.31
	$790.00
	$1787.99
	Sold 11

	Shipping for Rho Chi Lecture Award
	$54.16
	$0
	$1733.83
	

	Tutoring Donation (Fall)
	$0
	$165
	$1898.83
	

	Tutoring Donation (Spring)
	$0
	$75
	$1973.83
	

	Prospective student interview help
	$0
	$50
	$2023.83
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